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Robert R. Scott, Commissioner 
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29 Hazen Drive • PO Box 95 • Concord, NH 03302-0095 

(603) 271-2925 • Fax: 271-2456 TDD Access: Relay NH 1-800-735-2964 

VIA EMAIL ONLY 
 
July 28, 2021 
 
Michael Hamilton, EHS Coordinator 
New Hampshire Ball Bearings, Inc., Astro Division 
155 Lexington Dr. 
Laconia, NH 03246 
Email: mhamilton@nhbb.com  
 
SUBJECT: Application to Certify a Waste-Derived Product – Spent Sandblast Media 
 
 Approval of Certified Waste-Derived Product (CWDP) No. 30: 
 Spent Sandblast Media for use as Alternate Daily Cover 

Initial application received April 28, 2021; and assigned Application No. 2021-54445 
 
Dear Mr. Hamilton: 
 
The New Hampshire Department of Environmental Services, Waste Management Division (NHDES) has 
completed its review of the above-referenced application by which New Hampshire Ball Bearings, Inc., 
Astro Division seeks to obtain a certification for residual sandblasting waste as a waste-derived product for 
distribution and use in New Hampshire as alternate daily cover at authorized double-lined landfills. 
 
NHDES has approved the application, with conditions, and hereby issues the attached certified waste-
derived product (CWDP) No. 30 pursuant to RSA 149-M and Chapter Env-Sw 1500 of the NH Solid Waste 
Rules, Env-Sw 100 et seq. (Rules). 
 
Any person aggrieved by this decision may appeal to the New Hampshire Waste Management Council 
(Council) by filing an appeal that meets the requirements specified in New Hampshire Revised Statutes 
Annotated (RSA) 21-O:14, Administrative Appeals, and the rules adopted by the Council, Env-WMC 200, 
Procedural Rules.  The appeal must be filed directly with the Council within 30 days of the date of this 
decision and must set forth fully every ground upon which it is claimed that the decision complained of is 
unlawful or unreasonable.  Information about the Council, including a link to the Council’s rules, is available 
at https://www.nhec.nh.gov/waste/index.htm. 
 
If you have any questions regarding this approval, please contact the Solid Waste Management Bureau at 
(603) 271-2925 or solidwasteinfo@des.nh.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Jaime M. Colby, P.E. 
Solid Waste Management Bureau 
Tel: (603) 271-5185 Email: jaime.colby@des.nh.gov  
 
encl. Certified Waste-Derived Product No. 30: Spent Sandblast Media for use as Alternate Daily Cover 
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